From: dellpot@aol.com

Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 12:49 PM

**To:** # Board of Elections

**Subject:** 2020 election

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

To the BOE in Allegheny County

I have sent this letter to State Legislators and I am pretty sure, many other concerned citizens everywhere are.

We need an AUDIT

We need answers

and the vote should not be certified until we are assured that this was a fair and honest election. The future of my children and millions more depend on it. Our democracy itself does.

Maureen Mattice 88 Shoreway Drive Rochester, NY 14612

Dear State Legislators and Supreme court

I am writing as a concerned American citizen about the integrity of our 2020 election. I am very concerned that the media has decided they have the legal authority to call the election, when it is contested and is presently being litigated. The final counts in multiple swing states have not been reached and with the "glitches" and inconsistencies being reported. I am imploring that the state legislature does not certify until at minimum the following points have been reviewed and resolved a FULL AUDIT should be done, and transparency is needed.

- 1. Why was vote count stopped on election night. This is unprecedented
- 2. What is the reason for large point discrepancy for President Trump? He was Decisively up in points from last year in Miami +15 Chicago +5 San Francisco +5 and DC + 1 While, going down in the key states that are being contested -5 Detroit -5 Dane/Madison counties -5 Atlanta To name a few.
- 3. 6000 votes changed from (R) Trump to (D) Biden in MI due to a "glitch in system" that although was corrected, I am hearing reports was used in multiple other counties. This needs to be confirmed that no other votes were somehow misvoted.
- 4. Why was the dominion machine used in several states when the state of Texas refused three times to use it due to being unsecure
- 5. Audit and full recount of votes due to so many affidavits and reports of voter fraud, dead people voting, missing votes etc. If these issues and all of the other issues being brought forth are not fully addressed in the supreme court, if the LEGAL votes are not audited and recounted to ensure a fair election. A large majority of Americans will not be able to have faith in the election process. We need to know our voices are heard.

Regards,

. Haureen Mattice

From:

David Seddon <davidseddon91@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:04 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

**Ballots** 

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when elicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Please make sure that all mail-in ballots are counted. I voted by mail because I have loved ones who are immunocompromised and I have been trying to avoid large gatherings during this pandemic when possible. Mail in voting is a fantastic system and allows everyone to participate in our democracy.

From:

Raymond James < james ra@verizon.net>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:36 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Fwd: Elections Division to Convene Virtually

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

What does for consideration of submitted ballots mean?

What about submitted ballots will be discussed??

Raymond James

From: Allegheny Alerts <conf-5fa99a094dd8ac3fa3473762-5fa99a0221292146118ceb15@smtpic-

ne.prd1.everbridge.net>

Date: Monday, November 9, 2020

Subject: Elections Division to Convene Virtually

To: james\_ra <james\_ra@verizon.net>

This is a message from Allegheny Alerts.

The Board of Elections will be conducting a special virtual meeting on Tuesday, November 10 at 3:00 p.m. for the consideration of submitted ballots for the November 3, 2020 election.

Log in instructions for the virtual meeting shall be made available on the Allegheny County website, at https://alleghenycounty.us/elections/index.aspx. Public comment will be accepted through 1 p.m. on November 10 via e-mail only at BOE@AlleghenyCounty.us which will be summarized to the board and fully attached to the minutes.

To modify your subscription settings click here. To visit the Allegheny County website click here.

From:

Bernardo F <br/>
<br/>
sjfinnyc@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:43 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Accept no ballots after election day!

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Just common sense here. But no ballots received AFTER the deadline on Election day should be considered! Everyone has known well in advance when their ballot had to be in.

From:

Shirley Campbell <shir@mac.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:44 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Ballots submitted on November 3, 2020

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Hello Allegheny County Board of Elections Members,

I have to say that I am a little surprised and a bit disappointed that this special virtual meeting is even scheduled. I am surprised that we are second guessing the right of Allegheny County registered voters to vote.

If a citizen voted on Election Day in Allegheny County according to the rules that were in place well before Election Day, they have the right to have their vote counted. That includes mail-in votes that were postmarked on Election Day. They should be counted, because the rules in place well before Election Day ensured that voters could expect that their vote will be counted if they adhered to these rules.

If votes cast on Election Day according to procedures in place and well known are NOT counted, I consider that to be illegal, and depriving US Citizens of the right to vote.

I am unsure if this is the reason that public comments were requested prior to the November 10 meeting, and if I learn differently, I will certainly respond appropriately to that request. Since the only information I have is that it is about November 3 ballots, this is my response.

Shirley Campbell Port Vue, PA

From:

Mandy Thomas <mandythomas1975@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:52 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Thank you

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

### Board of Elections,

This is just a note to say thank you for your work during the November 3 election. Under intense pressure you all held the line. We all received an excellent civics lesson, and I am certain you followed all of the very complex laws to the best of your ability.

I wish you all luck in the coming weeks as that national pressure possibly increases.

Thank you again. Mandy Thomas Upper St Clair Ward 2, District 2

Mandy Thomas 281-796-8068

From:

Steve Filander <sysko55@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 3:58 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

**Ballots** 

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Recount and inspect all ballots for eligibility

From:

Kate Garfinkel <kategemail@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 4:19 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Count every vote!

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

My name is Catherine Garfinkel and I am a resident of Allegheny County at 910 Delafield Rd 15215 (Fox Chapel). I am an attorney and was a volunteer poll observer on November 3.

I strongly urge the Board to count every vote that was received by the November 6 deadline that was set by the PA legislature.

I applaud the Board and all it's workers and volunteers who handled this election in a professional manner despite the global pandemic. Seeing it in action on Election Day filled me with confidence that our election process is working well. I am proud to be a member of this community.

Sincerely, Catherine ("Kate") Garfinkel

From:

Nicole Masci <nicole.k.masci@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 4:19 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

PA votes

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Hello,

Regardless of party, I want 100% transparency and integrity with our voting system!!

Nicole Masci

From: Sent: Lucie L. Roth <roth.lucie@yahoo.com> Monday, November 9, 2020 5:07 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Election Board Special Meeting Nov 10, 2020

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

## Good evening,

I am writing you regarding the meeting being held pertaining to the General Election and Mail In Ballots. As a resident of Allegheny County, I have the following items I would like to express my concern.

- 1. The US Constitution states that voting is to cease at the appointed time on Election Day. I am sickened by the obvious attempts to rig this election by allowing mail in ballots to be received 3 days later.
- 2. If people can go to a grocery store, Walmart, Target, etc., there is no reason they can't vote in person.
- 3. I would like to know if Allegheny County is using the Dominion Software for the voting machines. Senator Diane Feinstein's husband has a financial interest in this company and Nancy Pelosi's long time aid works at the company. This is definitely a HUGE conflict of interest.
- 4. It's also quite peculiar Dominion updated the software on the machines the day before and/or during the elections. Glitches started to happen in other districts turning Red votes to Blue. If you are in fact using this software, have you audited the machines to make sure this did not happen in our County?
- 5. Why was there only 1 ballot reader at each location? This caused long lines and wait times that could have been avoided had there been 2 machines.
- 6. Many of my friends who were poll workers where treated extremely poor because they were representing the Republican Party.
- 7. Did you abide by the Judges decision to keep all ballots separated after November 3rd?

I hope your organization decides to do the right thing by not allowing any ballots received after the close of the Election on November 3, 2020 and following the Law.

Make it an Outstanding Day! Lucie L. Roth 954-303-6644

From:

Margarita Kellogg <margiek77@icloud.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 5:39 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Voting fraud

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Dear Madame / Sir

As s as n American citizen and has big concern on this election . I would like stop this fraud since it's unconstitutional and will cause devastation of this country . Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated . This is United States of America ... not United States of China or Banana Republic

Thank you.

Margarita Kellogg Sent from my iPhone

From:

Shawn McManaman <shawn.mcmanaman@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:00 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Election

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

I demand a recount and a full investigation!!!!!! Biden is not going to steal this election! Sent from my iPhone

From:

J M <deu152@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:01 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

My vote has not been counted

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

To whom it may concern:

I had to fill out a provisional ballot and I have tried to check online and apparently, it has not been counted. When will be counted? You have had it since last Tuesday to count it. My number is **020038703.** 

Respectfully,

Jeffrey Maltz 020038703 provisional ballot number

From:

Janet Berlin < janetbberlin21@icloud.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:04 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Election recounts - My children

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Hello,

I am contacting you in reference to our recent presidential election on November 3, 2020. I am frustrated, angry, and discouraged about our elections and democracy. I feel many Americans and patriots voices were not validated by what appeared to be obvious fraud in many states. I have never been so embarrassed to live in the United States then today...this election in many states needs to have a recount. Please! We need your help. We can accept the results of the election if there is a recount, but as it stands, now many friends tell me they cannot. Don't we all want the same thing? The truth.

Lastly, this is the first election my children voted in...they were excited and thrilled to have their voices heard. And now feel deflated, and confused. They ask as do I...where is our integrity?

Thank you for your help. We need you.

Janet Berlin Bennington, Nebraska 815.207.1084

Sent from my iPad

From:

Sal Lee <erictheboa@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:37 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Voting suppression / voting fraud / transparency

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

I would like my vote to be counted as an American citizen of the United States of America. I reside in Pittsburgh Pennsylvania Allegheny County.

I am furious with how the state/county board of elections, councilman and Secretary of State handled this process. I demand an audit of every vote and recount of every Legal vote.

There are diseased people registered and voted in this general election which nulled my legal vote. This is voter suppression. The Democrat majority run cities did not allow Republicans to monitor the counting. This is a transparency issue. Not all counties followed the same process due to different rules for different counties. This is an equal rights issue. These issues need to be resolved now!

My vote counts! Thank you.

Sent from my iPad

From:

Alexis Muha < muhaalexis 30@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:59 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

2020 Election

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

To whom it may concern,

As a citizen of United States of America, a USAF Veteran, and a registered voter in the state of Pennsylvania of Allegheny county, I do respectfully request a full legal investigation of all ballots and votes counted in this election, the state of Pennsylvania and Allegheny County. I furthermore request for myself and on behalf of millions of American voters, of Pennsylvania and Allegheny County alike, special consideration for a re-vote, or re-election for 2020 by a specific and known date and time when ALL ballots are to be in and viewed, certified as legal, by both Republican and Democratic parties. Myself, and millions of other American people, need to trust and believe in the election process within our Free Country. I/We, need transparency and integrity at every part of the election process. Regardless of who is declared the New President of the United States of America, or who (you), or I voted for, America's freedom, trust, honor, integrity, justice, and liberty, FOR ALL, hang in the balance. Please don't let us down!

Very respectfully, Alexis Muha, USAF Veteran Legal and registered voter

From:

Wai Lui <wlui99@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 8:01 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

We Deserve Fair Elections

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

We need to ensure that our elections are fair, honest, and transparent. Please take necessary audits and investigations to ensure all LEGAL votes are counted accurately!

Thank you!!!

From:

Sharon Gregory <s.gregory@sigmasconference.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 9:02 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Public Comment to be heard at the Nov. 10th meeting

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

#### To Whom It May Concern:

In anticipation of The Board of Elections special virtual meeting that will be conducted on Tuesday, November 10 at 3:00 p.m. for the consideration of submitted ballots for the November 3, 2020 election, I would like to submit my comments/concerns in advance via email, that according to the website

(<a href="https://www.alleghenycounty.us/elections/index.aspx">https://www.alleghenycounty.us/elections/index.aspx</a>), will be summarized to the board and fully attached to the minutes.

The concerns to be documented and addressed are as follows:

- (1) I was flagged as a "provisional" voter (i.e. mail-in ballot) although I had NOT requested a mail in ballot as I had full intentions to vote in person for the Presidential Election on Nov. 3<sup>rd</sup>. However somehow I received the mail in ballot and when I went to our polling location, I was flagged as a "provisional" voter and had to follow a completely different process.
  - (Concern #1: Why did | receive a mail-in ballot when | didn't request one?)
- (2) After completing the ballot at my polling station, I had to give it to the "elections judge" who was managing the provisional votes at our Pine Twp. polling location. He viewed my ballot. (Concern #2: My vote was not anonymous.)
- (3) When the "elections judge" was putting my ballot in the special envelope, he included my BLANK mail-in ballot. There were NO markings made to my mail-in ballot to "VOID" it. Thus, I have no idea what was going to happen to my blank mail-in ballot once it was sent. Why was that not immediately voided? I wonder what would have happened if I didn't bring my blank (and incorrectly received) mail-in ballot to the polling location. (Concern #3: What happens to the blank, mail-in ballot; how can we trust that it was properly destroyed?)
- (4) It is 9:00pm on Nov. 9<sup>th</sup>, 2020. My provisional ballot has still not been counted. One-man, one-vote? (Concern #4: My vote was NOT counted and the election has been "called".)

I will be logging on to this call and appreciate the opportunity to listen. Thank you.

#### **Sharon Gregory**

151 Tanglewood Dr. Wexford, PA 15090 Provisional Ballot # 020200245

From:

Georgia Atkin <otl96@verizon.net> Monday, November 9, 2020 9:39 PM

Sent: To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

views on certifying the election

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

i am writing to voice an objection to certifying the vote in pennsylvania for the 2020 election.

- 1. the state supreme court didn't have the authority to overturn the date and time of election day. election day 2020 was to end on november 3, 2020 at 8pm. votes postmarked and received after that date should have been disqualified.
- 2. the state refused to segregate the ballots that were received after election day, even after justice alioto of the supreme court of the united states ordered pennsylvania to do so.
- 3. republican observers were not given access to view the ballot counting in philadelphia. observers were thrown out of the vote counting. those who were admitted were required to stand too far away from the ballot counters to actually see what was taking place.

for these reasons, i do not believe the vote in pennsylvania was fairly processed. the process undermines the rule of law and taints the election results. it is an embarrassment to be a legal voter in pennsylvania and watch the integrity of our election be tarnished.

georgia atkin otl96@verizon.net

From:

Catherine Lafferty <catherinelafferty@comcast.net>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 9:45 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Comment

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Hello. On election day at approximately 4 PM on the Nextdoor platform there was a long thread about a polling place in lower Lawrenceville and possibly one in Staunton Heights that was not requiring voters to sign the election book. How do you know who actually voted? They were then telling people to come back to sign the book. What if someone walked in and said they never voted and then actually voted twice? If they didn't have people sign what makes you think they put numbers next to the names? This sounds like voter fraud to me at least these two places all of those ballots from those polling places should be expunged. Thank you. Catherine Lafferty 412-352-2692.

From:

Christine Hunsinger <cs.hunsinger@verizon.net>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 10:11 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Accessible vote by mail

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Another Accessible Vote by Mail Question from Christine Hunsinger.

Why couldn't I track my Accessible Vote by Mail Ballot on the ballot tracking link of votespa.com? Because I only learned how to request such a ballot on Sept 24, I had already made a Vote by Mail paper ballot request on Sept. 13, and that was the ballot that was being tracked on the state website. Since those Accessible Vote by Mail ballots only showed my choices and not the full ballot, did they have to be transcribed to a standard ballot for scanning?

Although I know that these ballots required coordination between the Department of State and each county, could the county have done a better job publicizing these Accessible Vote by Mail ballots once the Department of State signed the contract?

The instructions delivered with the ballot seemed to indicate that I only had to sign the flap side of the envelope and possibly attempt to write the date as well, but then after I mailed the ballot people were talking about ballots being rejected because the voter's name and address were not clearly printed on that side of the envelope. Were Accessible Vote by Mail ballots processed even without clearly printed names and addresses because the envelopes were identified by bar codes?

From:

regan.2078@yahoo.com

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 12:47 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Election 2020/ election law

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when elic**king** on links a**nd/or ope**ning attachments.

Dear boe of Allegheny county you can't rewrite election law that is solely up to the state legislature as described in the federal constitution. The us constitution specifically states you are unable to change election law via a court or election officials or any other senior government official. Again the only way election laws can be changed is via the state legislature which makes your late counting and receiving ballots illegal.

Sent from Yahoo Mail for iPhone

From:

Lynn Rubenson < lynnrubenson@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 1:35 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Nov 3 elections

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when elicking on links and/or opening attachments.

I have been a poll worker for four years and happy to work again for the Nov 3 election. The safeguards and checks and balances were even better this year with the new ballots and voting system. It is clear from the sore losers who are calling the election process into question that they are clueless as out our election systems. -Lynn Rubenson

Rubenson Communications lynnrubenson@gmail.com 225 N Homewood Ave

Pittsburgh PA 15208 858 922-9201 (mobile)

From:

Jennifer probert <masklady35@yahoo.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:05 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Counting Late Ballots in PA

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

If election ballots were not in the physical possession of the board of elections or collected at a polling place by 8PM on Election Day they should NOT be counted!

People had at least a month to get their ballot in ON TIME. They had many options available including satellite drop off locations, in-person drop off, and USPS. Additionally, Uber, Lyft and other ride share companies offered free rides on Election Day, as well as a few companies offering to pick people up and transport them to polling places on Election Day. And people could also sign a form and designate a proxy to deliver their ballot if they were unable to deliver their ballot themselves.

There is no reason why the legal deadline should have been extended, not by hours, but by DAYS. Until right before this election PA law stated ballots MUST be received by 8PM on Election Day and MUST have a valid signature and legible post mark. All this was changed specifically for this election and it has caused unbelievable chaos and a complete lack of trust in our election officials, the poll workers, our state government and elected officials.

I believe all these changes were made specifically to help ensure Biden won the election and they highlight the corruption throughout the state of Pennsylvania, starting at the top and trickling down to the bottom.

Do NOT count any ballot received after 8PM on Election Day. Unless you really do intend to unfairly influence the election results.

Thank you and have a great day.

Jennifer Probert

UX/UI Design

Illustration

Graphic Design

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.jenniferprobert.com%2F&dat a=04%7C01%7CDavid.Voye%40AlleghenyCounty.US%7C90f4204782e44d6f301a08d88570d969%7Ce0273d 12e4cb4eb19f708bba16fb968d%7C0%7C1%7C637406067033327621%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=X M%2BE79PShWDxR8NaJm599Zid48RDevLIGunyRvawE%2BU%3D&reserved=0

From:

creehanrick@gmail.com

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:32 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Voter Fraud

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

My father worked for fifty years on East Carson Street in the City of Pittsburgh. He lived his entire life in Allegheny County and the state of Pennsylvania. He fought in World War II, received a Purple Heart, the Bronze Star, and Silver Star for his heroism. If he were alive today he would be so ashamed to see what happened in this election. I ask those who sadly participated in intentional fraud and wrongdoing to step forward, or those who witnessed terrible fraud to have the courage to come forward. For those who have been entrusted with an official office who can right this wrong please be honorable and do the right thing. I believe my father is standing next to God in Heaven and both are watching all of those who may have either done or observed this sinful stain on our State and Country. God is also watching public officials who have the power to rectify this terrible embarrassment. This is no longer about these candidates for office, this is about our country. What do we tell our children and how will history write of this moment????

From:

Dan Burke < Dan@9burkes.net>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:35 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Precinct reporting

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

In the past absentee ballots were displayed at the local polling places. Why was this changed this year? It would seem that mail-in ballots could have been sent out to the locals to be canvased there, and the listing displayed as in the past. The turn out number does not reflect any information on the percentage of the vote that was cast by a mail-in ballot or how a precinct turn-out could be tabulated by them, without this information.

From:

perrotter723 < perrotter723@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:49 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

**Subject:** 

Voting

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Hello,

I want to make sure my vote for President Trump counted. They said I had to do a provisional ballot!!! I never asked for a mail in ballot?? Please let me know what I can do?? Rosemarie Perrotte

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone

From:

Audrey Edwards <ame12369@gmail.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 7:49 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

2020 general election issues

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Good morning. The purpose of my letter, as a Democrat and taxpayer in Baldwin Borough, Pennsylvania USA is to inform you of my distrust of this election in terms of how the votes were cast as well as their tabulation. Walk-ins were forced to vote by manual ballot rather than using the trusted electronic system where the election workers did not leave the voter's side. For this election, anyone could enter the larger room and were free to walk around, and the blank paper ballots we're on a table where anyone could take one if the election worker were preoccupied with another voter. There was no path like in prior years, no streamlined process. Anyone could have picked up a ballot. Plus, the very young adult who was manning the single machine for my district did not vette anyone casting their ballot, any one could have filled in and cast a ballot. I do not trust the election results.

I'm addition to the above, the mere fact that the system was never tested before in terms of mail in ballots, the "process" did not include added measures to confirm ballots were, in fact, from registered voters. And the possibility of multiple votes is a great possibility, one which I am sure occurred and our concerns cannot be discarded via simple denials by biased election personnel.

My paper ballots did not include Sean Parnell"s name. Were there multiple versions out there??? This is yet another issue.

I do not trust the results, and do not believe the purported "results"

I do expect a detailed response with any evidence you have if you dispute my concerns and beliefs described above.

Sincerely, Audrey (Catanzaro) Edwards

From:

Felix, Sue <sue.felix@thermofisher.com>

Sent:

Tuesday, November 10, 2020 8:25 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Questions for the virtual meeting

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

In future elections, I **do not believe** that mail-in ballots should be widely used. Due to Covid this should have been an exception this year not the norm going forward.

These mail-in-ballots if allowed in future should be received no later than the day of the election.

Being post marked by election day but come in days later is not acceptable. Too much fraud can happen from different areas that no one can track.

I believe that PA should pass a law that you need to be present and show a form of ID in order to vote.

I know people have expressed concerns of this in the past, you need an ID to board a plane, to buy cigarettes, alcohol, have medical procedures done. This should not be an issue to show ID for future elections.

We need to have some kind of validation that the people who are voting are actually those voters.

Absentee ballots that people could get for specific reasons should be allowed.

With the Absentee ballots I know they allowed military to come in after the election, that should still be allowed because they are relying on their groups to get those out on time.

There should never be any same day registration, this can lead to voter fraud.

There should be a deadline of say 2 months prior to an election that people need to be registered by in order to vote.

Can you tie change of address requests that go to the post office to the voter database so people do not vote in other districts in the future?

From:

Alexis Muha < muhaalexis 30@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 6:59 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

2020 Election

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

To whom it may concern,

As a citizen of United States of America, a USAF Veteran, and a registered voter in the state of Pennsylvania of Allegheny county, I do respectfully request a full legal investigation of all ballots and votes counted in this election, the state of Pennsylvania and Allegheny County. I furthermore request for myself and on behalf of millions of American voters, of Pennsylvania and Allegheny County alike, special consideration for a re-vote, or re-election for 2020 by a specific and known date and time when ALL ballots are to be in and viewed, certified as legal, by both Republican and Democratic parties. Myself, and millions of other American people, need to trust and believe in the election process within our Free Country. I/We, need transparency and integrity at every part of the election process. Regardless of who is declared the New President of the United States of America, or who (you), or I voted for, America's freedom, trust, honor, integrity, justice, and liberty, FOR ALL, hang in the balance. Please don't let us down!

Very respectfully, Alexis Muha, USAF Veteran Legal and registered voter

From:

Nancy Patton <nancy.h.patton@gmail.com>

Sent:

Monday, November 9, 2020 9:36 PM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Comment for the Special Election Meeting Nov 10

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

Dear Board of Elections,

We thank you for your careful oversight of the election process in Allegheny County and we support your counting of ballots and conclusions of the outcome of these votes.

Sincerely, Nancy Patton Ronald Hallas, Sr. Elizabeth, PA 15037

From: Sent: Tom <thomas.stratigos@verizon.net> Tuesday, November 10, 2020 6:49 AM

To:

# Board of Elections

Subject:

Drop off vote

Warning! This email was sent from an external source. Please be sure you recognize the sender and use caution when clicking on links and/or opening attachments.

My vote was not counted. It was dropped off on November 2 at the county building. Why can't I verify it on line. My wife's vote was not able to be verifiable on line.

God Bless!